MINUTES

Rotary Club of McLean, Inc.

Called Meeting, Board of Directors 2006-2007

Fellowship Hall, Lutheran Church of the Redeemer

July 25, 2006

A special meeting of the Board of Directors of the Rotary Club of McLean, Inc. was called and convened at 1:20 P.M. July 25, 2006 at the Fellowship Hall of the Lutheran Church of the Redeemer.  Todd Dempsey, Immediate Past President, presided as acting Club President.  The following directors, officers and Rotarians also were present:  Todd Dempsey (Vice Past President), Kim Mills (Treasurer), Scott Mills (Secretary/President-Elect), Kathy Martin (Community Services), Lois Wilson (International Services), Paul Sawtell (Club Services), Paul Frank (Membership), Robert Koenig (Sergeant at Arms).

By motion of Paul Frank, seconded by Kim Mills, the Board unanimously waived the written notice requirement for the meeting, which had been announced at the club meeting, immediately preceding the Board meeting.

Upon motion by Scott Mills, seconded by Paul Sawtell, the Board unanimously approved the membership proposal of Matthew Wallace, past president of the Rotary Club of Estero, Florida.  The Club Secretary will submit a Seven Day Letter to the club membership, consistent with the club’s Bylaws.

Upon motion by Scott Mills, seconded by Kathy Martin, the board unanimously approved the club’s application for a District Simplified Grant project for CASA (Fairfax Court Appointed Special Advocates, Inc.) in the amount of $3,321.86, provided that at least two other clubs participate with the Rotary Club of McLean as applicants for the grant, with the Rotary Club of McLean contributing up to $321.86 in funds for the project.

Upon motion by Scott Mills, seconded by Lois Wilson, the board unanimously approved the club’s application for a District Simplified Grant project in the amount of $1,000 to purchase school supplies for at-risk youths, to be distributed in Fairfax County by Kids R First, in the event that two or more other clubs do not agree to participate with the Rotary Club of McLean in the proposed DSG project to benefit CASA.

With no further business appearing, the meeting was adjourned at 1:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Scott Mills

Secretary

I hereby certify that the foregoing minutes were approved as submitted at the August 8, 2006 meeting of the Board of Directors of the Rotary Club of McLean, Inc.
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Scott Mills
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